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Peck Flannery Gream Warren Inc.
112 North Main St.

Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Phone: 270-765-2147

Fax: 270-765-2148




Email: lgream@pfgw.org

Website: www.pfgw.net
February 7, 2006
Dr. Richard Hughes

Hardin County Board of Education

65 W.A. Jenkins Rd.

Elizabethtown, KY 42701








RE:
Hardin County Schools










(Report of Projects in Progress)

Dear Dr. Hughes:

Please consider the following as a report for projects which our firm is presently providing Architecture/Engineering services.

The following action items are being presented for board action in the February Board meeting:

(  One change in project contract sum on Creekside Elementary School.

(  Presentation of final construction documents for board approval and bidding on                             Rineyville Elementary School.

(  Presentation of construction documents BG-3 on Rineyville Elementary School project. 



1. LAKEWOOD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

BID PACKAGE “A” SITEWORK (Earth and Energy):

During a recent weekly meeting Bill Day, David Wyatt, Eddie Hawkins and myself concluded that Earth and Energy would not complete the seeding and correct remedial landscaping work to the owner/architect/civil engineer satisfaction and that this work would be performed by the owner. The cost of the seeding and remedial landscaping work would be applied toward the $5,000 presently being retained under Earth and Energy’s contract.



2. CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:
There are presently punch list items, close out task and maintenance items to be completed by the various contracts.  The following is a brief description of the status of the various contracts on this project:

Site Work Bid Package “A” (Phillips Brother Construction):    Remaining work includes completion of final grading, seeding, and reworking of top coat of asphalt with related striping.  

Remedial work of asphalt and a review of site grading, grass and landscaping conditions have been scheduled for spring of 2006. 

Building Bid Package “B” (McNutt Construction):   This bid package is substantially complete. Punch list work and transmittal of close out documents are in progress.  Certain punch list items will be performed during the spring break to minimize disruption of classes, etc.

Board Action Item:
The following change order item is presented to the board for consideration

2.1  Adjust Contract Allowance Four; (Glass Shelving and Hardware for Display Cases):  The allowance was $2,000.  The cost of the glass shelving and hardware totaled $1,910.00 thereby creating a $90.00 credit to the contract.

                                                                                                                                                                                            CREDIT                                       $90.00
        

REASON FOR CHANGE:

A $2,000 allowance was included in the contract documents so that the school principal could customize the shelving in the display cases to their needs.  This change provides an adjustment to the contract to reflect the actual cost.

Technology, Division 17 Bid Package “C” (Central Sound and Electronics):    This project is complete, training sessions have been held with school staff and closeout documents are being submitted.  A BG-4 will be forwarded shortly on this bid package.     


3.  RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:
Present plans are to present completed plans to the board in the February Board meeting.  I plan also to submit a BG-3 Statement of Probable Cost increasing the total project scope from $13,954,000 to $14,696,230.  Since March of 2005 (the date of the design development BG-3) the price of oil and other construction materials have increased.  The estimate also reflects additional cost associated with the Knight property land acquisitions. 



4.  JOHN HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL ORCHESTRA LIFT:
No change from previous report ……..

The lift work is basically complete outside of inspection by theatrical consultant Bill Conner. The Commonwealth of Kentucky elevator inspector inspected the lift recently and the lift passed the load test.  He, however, is requiring that a barrier be placed on the front rail to prevent pinched fingers as the lift is moved from level to level.  Bill Conner is reviewing this issue.

Bill Conner has been attempting to schedule a meeting with the general contractor.  A meeting date, however, has not been established. At present there is $46,403 in the contract amount to be paid to the contractor.  

5. FACILITY SURVEY

Our firm along with Waldron Batey and Wade are presently surveying the existing buildings.  Hawkins Engineering expertise will be required on a few of the sites.  I am working closely with David Wyatt and his staff on these surveys.



If you should have any questions or should you need additional information please call.

Sincerely,
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Larry Gream

c:  
Bill Day,

         David Wyatt
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